### **Roll Call and Chapter Reports:**

BA: Justin representing, recently participated in a Virtual Powwow, no other updates.

AK- Zeph representing, no updates. ME: Jason representing, no updates.

Machtagen and Tomohaken were not present

## **Arrowmen Present:**

Anthony Johnson David Doan Shawn Cecconi Hayden Guevara Jason James Vickie Guevara Angelina Ward **Greg Leitch Brandon Hart** Julieann White Samuel Jenkins Joshua White JD Lawson Chris Norwood Adam Reuille Zephaniah Wells **Ezekiel Wells** Justin Reuille

#### **Old Business:**

- Workday:
  - o Postponed until further notice
- Spring Induction:
  - Cancelled due to Covid.
  - Discussion to follow-
- Scout Camp-in May 2<sup>nd</sup>:
  - Lodge hosted a 30min campfire. Went off well.

#### **New Business:**

- Conclave:
  - Postponed until October 30<sup>th</sup>-November 1<sup>st</sup>
  - Registration will reopen
    June 1<sup>st</sup>, and if previously
    registered you do not have
    to do it again.

- NOAC:
  - Cancelled due to Covid
  - Next NOAC will be in 2022
  - Fundraiser Money to be voted on in meeting – Funds will be used for next NOAC
  - o Refunds are being issued.

- Summer Induction:
  - o August 14-16<sup>th</sup>
  - Hosted at CDC
  - Chapters need to work on hyping it up and getting people excited~
- 80<sup>th</sup> Celebration:
  - o Postponed
  - Replacement date in the works with Pellissippi

- Winter Banquet:
  - Place is TBD, bids will be suggested at Summer Induction.
  - LLD will be held immediately before Banquet, so chosen place will need to accommodate that OR a secondary place also established.
- BBQ with Randy:
  - June 6<sup>th</sup> at TAC2 Range.
  - Fundraise via delivering lunches to shooters.
     Potential \$5 per shooter.
  - Event happens every 1<sup>st</sup> Sat of month, so could be a consistent fundraiser for Lodge.

#### **Business to Vote on:**

#### Dues:

Topic for Vote: Dues and Annual passes paid prior to April 1<sup>st</sup> 2020 being rolled over to 2021 period. Should this also cover Inductions in 2021?

#### Discussion:

- JW Agrees cards should roll over
- Suggestion: Roll over ONLY for events not held in 2020
- ZW says cost of 2020 Winter and Summer induction should cover 2021 Spring and Summer.

# Official Vote:

- Lodge will cover 2021 dues for those who paid prior to April 1st 2020
  - 2 Votes for above, 1 abstained
- Cost for 2020 missed Inductions will cover 2021 corresponding Inductions
  - 2 Votes for above, 1 abstained.

NOAC:

Topic for Vote: How to handle money raised for NOAC?

#### Discussion:

- SJ: Use funds for 80<sup>th</sup> Celebration
- Suggestion: Use for 2022 Costs
- SJ: How will arrowmen earn money for NOAC?
- HG: Money will be used for travel and logistics, not specific Arrowmen
  - SJ: suggested using money for WB and 80<sup>th</sup>
  - <u>JJ: Agrees with putting it towards future NOAC</u>

#### Official Vote:

- Money will be used for 2022 NOAC
- 2 votes for above, 1 against, 1 abstained.

#### **Open Discussion:**

- Next LEC is August 16<sup>th</sup>, Sunday of Summer Induction.
- Intent-To-Run for officer positions needs to be turned in at Summer Induction, elections will be held at Fall Fellowship.
- How do we handle Ice Cream socials?
  - Dates were to be June 25<sup>th</sup>, July 2<sup>nd</sup> and 9<sup>th</sup>.
    - Discussion:
      - Important: Only campers and staff are allowed on property, additional visitors MAY be allowed but require onsite medical scan (not always available).
      - Current Groups allowed: 50 or 50+ in open spaces.
      - HG: Could we deliver straight to campsites?
      - SJ: Could we hand out in HQ field?
      - JDL: Reminds doctors may not always be available for visitor checkups.
      - SC: Could we deliver prepackage icecream?
      - SJ: Could we deliver during activities?
      - HG: Time is cramped, so no to SJ
      - JDL: suggests placing one OA member in camp to give it out, possibly at shelter.
      - ZW and SJ may be available as on-site OA person.

- <u>Do we want to hold another Induction prior to Conclave 2020?</u>
  - Discussion:
    - While the intention is to have Summer Induction, should we hold an additional one before Conclave?
    - HG: Suggests holding it Sept 4-6<sup>th</sup>
    - BH: Shooting sports will be doing stuff, but otherwise open.
    - VG: Points out that that is Labor Day
    - BH+HG: suggests sometime in October
    - BH: Suggests October 2-4<sup>th</sup>, or 9-11<sup>th</sup>.
    - HG: Agrees with 9-11<sup>th</sup>.
    - ZW+SJ: Agree that worse case only one Induction is held.
    - DD: "Is having it so close to Conclave necessary? New Arrowmen wont be much help for Conclave."
    - HG: "We want to encourage new members to have fun."
    - DD: suggests waiving late fees for Fall inductees.
    - SJ: suggests offering Conclave signup WITH Fall Induction signup.
    - HG: Agrees with SJ.
- Chapter Chiefs need to promote Fall Induction, and do not forget to use LodgeMaster to send emails.